City of Cleveland Memorandum
Frank G. Jackson, Mayor

Kenneth L. Johnson, Chair
Municipal Services and Properties Committee

FROM: Michael McGrath, Director
Department of Public Safety

DATE: March 4, 2019

SUBJECT: Ordinance No. 71-2019 To amend the title and Sections 4 and 5 of Ordinance No.
184-18, passed March 26, 2018, relating to applying for and accepting a grant from
the U.S. Department of Homeland Security for the FY 17 Port Security Grant
Program; to supplement the ordinance by adding new Sections 6, 7, 8, 9, 10 and
11 to add professional services, public improvement, and standard contracts,
necessary to design and install security enhancements and upgrades to various lift
bridges and any other agreements; and to renumber existing Sections 6 and 7 to
new Sections 12, and 13

Ordinance No. 71-2019, if approved by Council, would amend Ord. No. 184-18 to also
authorize the Director of Public Works to enter into various written standard purchase or
requirement contracts needed to implement the FY17 Port Security Grant. The
Department of Public Works will determine the method of making the public improvement
of installing security enhancements and upgrades to various lift bridges under this grant.

Background information on the FY17 Port Security Program is as follows:

The FY17 Port Security Grant Program will provide funding for bridge security
enhancements to increase the security of Lift Bridges which are part of the Port of
Cleveland. The grant will fund a CCTV system that will be readily available to Homeland
Security, the US Coast Guard, the Cleveland Division of Police and any other authorized
enforcement agency. These enhancements will enable a quicker response to events on
waterways and will provide reviewable video of incidents that occur on the bridges and will
assist in preventing unauthorized personnel from sensitive areas that are not open to
public access. This will improve our ability to deter, detect and disrupt potential terrorist
or criminal activities. The anticipated grant award is $518,928.32 and requires matching
funds of $172,976.12 for a total of $691,904.42. The matching funds will be provided by
Capital Project C18203. The period of the grant is from October 1, 2017 through

September 30, 2019.
Anticipated Budget for the FY17 Port Security Grant Program:

Cameras and supplies: $463,515.28
Consulting and other contracts: 228,389.14
Total: $691,904.42
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